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The Wichita Aôs meet on the 4th Monday of the month except December.  We do not hold a meeting during the month of 
December.  Other meeting changes will be published in the newsletter prior to the scheduled meeting.  The meetings are 
held at Minisa Park, 704 W. 13th, Wichita, KS.  Meeting time is 7:00 PM unless otherwise noted in the newsletter. 

§ Vicki Hildibrand 
§ Glenda Sill 
§ Jane McLaughlin 
§ Donna Hileman 
§ Shorty Hayes 

October 2017 

23éé.. Club Meeting at Minisa Park, 704 W. 13théééé. ..é.éé7:00 PM 

January 2018 

1ééé. First Tour of 2018éééééééééééééé.. ééGrabendikes 

22éé.. Club Meeting at Minisa Park, 704 W. 13théééé.. é.éé7:00 PM 

December 2017 

2ééé. Club Christmas Party - Minisa Parkééééééé. ...Kibbes/ Ruggles 

15éé... Ladies Christmas Luncheonéééééé...éStone/ Hoffmans/Graham 

bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нлмт 

November 2017 

4ééééé.. Mennonite Thanksgiving Dinner/Yoderéé éé.ééé.Wallers 

10ééééé. Menôs Touréééééééééééé..é é.é...éé.Ruggles 

14ééééé. Newsletter Deadline...editor@wichitaas.com éé......Linda Kibbe 

27ééééé. Club Meeting at Minisa Park, 704 W. 13thé ééé.éé7:00 PM 

Nov 29-Dec 2.. MAFCA National Awards Banquetééé... ..Oklahoma City, OK 

5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлмт   hŎǘƻōŜǊ нлмт 
S M T W TH F S 

   1 2 3 4 

 6 7 8 9 10  

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22  24 25 

26 27 28 29 30   

S M T W TH F S 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6  8 9 

10 11  13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20  22 23 

  26 27 28 29 30 

       

S M T W TH F S 

       

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30      

No Club Meeting in December! 
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 President Randy Frazer called the Wichita Aôs 
to order on September 25, 2017.  Wayne Orr moved 
and it was seconded and passed that the minutes from 
the previous meeting be approved as printed in the 
newsletter.  Treasurer James Sharp presented a treasur-
erôs report. 
 John Stone donated several old car pictures to 
club members.  Brenda Broadhead encouraged mem-
bers to sign up for next yearôs refreshments.  Club dues 
of $25.00 are due by October 1.  Bonita Graham re-
ported that Bo McHenry is not doing well and that 
Merv Criser had been in the hospital. 
 Mike James and Gilbert Adams reported on 
past tours and Doris Jean Ludlow reported that the Ice 
Cream Social was well attended.  All Fordôs Day is Sun-
day, October, 1 at the Sedgwick County Park from 10:00 
am - 2 pm.  Jim Broadhead moved and it was seconded 

and passed that the club donate $100.00 to the V8 club 
to help with the expenses of this event.  
 In new business, Wayne Orr moved and it was 
seconded and passed that the following members be 
elected by acclimation to serve the club in the upcoming 
year: President-Randy Frazer, Past President- Dennis 
Ellerman, Vice President- Mike James, Treasurer- 
James Sharp, Secretary- Dawna Ruggles, Members at 
Large- Shorty Hayes and Gary Hileman. 
 Following refreshments provided by Claudia 
Ellerman, Marcia Hillman, Francis Grady, and Peg-
gy Chenoweth a program on Model A Head Gasket Re-
placement was presented by Vice President Mike 
James. 
 Meeting adjourned. 
 Dawna Ruggles, Secretary 

²L/IL¢! !Ω{ a99¢LbD aLb¦¢9{ 
 Minisa Park,  September 25, 2017 

  
 As I begin my second year as club President I would like to thank Bonita Graham for her service as 
Member at Large on the board, and welcome Gary Hileman to board as Member at Large. I would also like to 
thank Dawna Ruggles for the excellent job she is doing as club secretary recording our activities, club treasurer 
James Sharp for keeping the finances in order, Vice President Mike James for providing interesting programs at 
our monthly meetings, Shorty Hayes for serving as Member at Large, and Denny Ellerman as past President. 
They deserve a big ñThank Youò for the hours they dedicate to our club, next time you see one of them take a mo-
ment to thank them for their work.  
 I am looking forward to working with board in the coming year.  Iôm sure I can speak for the entire board 
when I say we would appreciate your ideas and feedback on how we can keep our club active and vibrant. I hope 
as a club we can provided diverse activities that will encourage all of our members to participate and enjoy the 
Model ñAò Ford Hobby.  If you have any ideas on ways we can do this please share them with a board member. 
 Best Regards, 
 Randy Frazer, President      
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 I am happy to announce that Sheila Orr has volunteered to help me with the newsletter editor re-
sponsibilities of this newsletter.   
 Richard Kibbe has volunteered to be the new Wichita Area Car Club Council Representative.  
Thank you Jim Nungesser for all your efforts as WACCC Representative.   
 Linda Kibbe, Editor  
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WICHITA AôS MODEL A FORD CLUB ï 2018 

(Oct.1 thru Sept. 30) 
  

 ALL CLUB DUES (Oct.1 thru Sept. 30) are $25.   ____ NEW  or  ____ RENEWAL  
  
   PLEASE CHECK HOW YOU WOULD LIKE TO RECEIVE YOUR NEWSLETTER: 
  
     ____   ONLY E-MAILED 
  
       ____   ONLY MAILED HARD COPY 
  
     ____   BOTH E-MAILED & MAILED HARD COPY  
          
   Commercial Newsletter Ad (Enclose Business Card IF New or Updated)   _______$25/ Year 
    
      NAME___________________________________    BIRTHDAY (MO/ DAY)______________ 
  
      SPOUSEôS NAME__________________________   BIRTHDAY (MO/ DAY) _____________ 
  
      ADDRESS____________________________________________________________________ 
  
      CITY_____________________________________  STATE____________    ZIP___________ 
  
      HOME PHONE  (IF want printed in roster) _____________________ 
      MEMBER CELL (IF want printed in roster) ____________________ 
      SPOUSE CELL  (IF want printed in roster) _____________________ 
  
      E-MAIL ADDRESS________________________________________ 
  
Include me on the Club e-mail list? YES or NO 
  
     Model A Year & Body Style:___________________     
  
     MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO:  WICHITA Aôs   
     BRING TO THE CLUB MEETING OR MAIL TO:   WICHITA AôS 
                P.O. BOX 25 
                WICHITA  KS  67201   

²L/IL¢! !Ω{ a9a.9w{ILt Chwa 
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 Only 60% of Club Members (and 3 ads) have paid for 2018.   To pay your dues, send $25 
to:  Wichita Aôs, PO Box 25, Wichita KS 67201. (For an ad in the newsletter send $25 to same ad-
dress.)   
 If you are in doubt whether you have paid or not, check with Susan Stone (Membership 
Chairman) at membership@wichitaas.com. 
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November 2017 
 

§ Vicki Hildibrand 
§ Terry Grabendike 
§ Alan Orr 
§ Susan Stone 
§ June Hall  

   
 

 
 

 

January 2018 
 

Beverages 

§ ééé.. 
 

Cookies or Treats 
 

§ Orpha Eyres 
§ ééé. 
§ ééé. 
§ ééé. 

 

 

February 2018 
 

Beverages 
 

§ Brenda Broadhead 
 

Cookies or Treats 
 

§ Brigitte Baggs 
§ Shorty Hayes 
§ Mike James 
§ Donna Ruggles 

 

bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ  
5ŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ 

 

Tuesday, November 14, 2017 
 

editor@wichitaas.com or 
éé. 

bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅǎ 
 

3 Don Grabendike  

3 Debbie Harvey 

6 Sylvia Shearer 
6 Susan Stone 
8 Sheila Orr 
9 Peggy Chenoweth 
9  Taylor Merrill 
10 Dave Burke 
15 Richard Sanchez 
17 Howard Lumbert 
19 Kathy James 
20 Linda Kraus 
25 Deb Hamlin 
27 Claudia Ellerman 
29 Ed Giesen a!CCL .ǊƛŎƪ  

/ƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴ 
 

September club meeting do-
nations brought us to a cur-
rent balance of $108.96. 
 Denny Ellerman 

нлму wŜŦǊŜǎƘƳŜƴǘ {ƛƎƴ-¦Ǉ 
  

 I will have the sign-up for 2018 refreshments at the October Meet-
ing. The club provides the coffee and paper goods. I am asking that one club mem-
ber sign-up to provide another drink and four members to bring cookies or an-
other finger food. If you would like to sign-up for a particular month or have ques-
tions please call  
 Brenda Broadhead at éé.. or e-mail ééé.... 

/ŀƴǘƻƴ [ƛōǊŀǊȅ CǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊ   
ŀǘ wŜȄ wǳǎǎŜƭƭΩǎ !ǳǘƻ aǳǎŜǳƳ  

Mentor, Kansas 
The prime rib dinner and car museum show, that 
we had talked about during the meeting,  is in 
Mentor Ks on Nov 18, 2017 from 10:00 am to 
5:30 pm.  I should have tickets at the next meeting 
if your interested in going. They are $50.00 each.   
 Thank you  
 Jim Clark 

{ȅƳǇŀǘƘȅ 
 
Prayers to the family of 
Dennis & Claudia Eller-
man and Marcia Hillman 
& John Kurtz in ob-
servance of the death of 
Claudia and Marcia's fa-
ther, Claud Bray.  

CƻǊ {ŀƭŜ 
 
 A 1929 Model A Ford restored coupe for sale.  
Howard Lumbert  ééé.. 
 

**** 
Lawrence Kottas stated Amber (Bird) Romans 
brother has Harvey Romans 1930 model A Pickup 
for sale.  It is at Harveyôs  farm.  The price is un-
known but it should be in good shape , you can call 
Amber at   ééé.. 
 

**** 
Sandee Beskow has two Model A's for sale.  The 
sedan has a trunk and the car needs paint and uphol-
stery.  The coup needs to be restored.  For any other 
details call Sandee at ééé.... 

A dotted line represents a need for a volunteer to sign up 

NEW 

wŜƳƛƴŘŜǊΗΗΗ 
 

There will not be a club meet-
ing  in December!   
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Date:             December 15th at 11:30 a.m. 
 
Location:      Westwood Presbyterian Church 
                      8007 W. Maple (from Ridge & Maple, go west past Target - south side of Maple) 
 
Cost:             $5 per club member / $15 per non-club members 
 
Contacts:      Rita Hoffmans éé., Susan Stone éé.., Bonita Graham ééé. 
 
More details in the November newsletter. 

     The Mennonite Church Thanksgiving Dinner is 
being held at Yoder-North on Saturday, November 
4th. 
               Don & Donna Waller 

55th Yoder Thanksgiving Dinner 
Friday - November 10, 2017 

 

 This is an around-town one day tour for men only ï no 
ladies.  Meet at McDonaldôs at West Street and Taft in time to 
leave there at 8:40, so arrive early if you want to eat.  We will 
visit several shops that do and/or make interesting things, from 
primitive to state of the art.   
 
¶ Lunch provided at Tequilaôs Mexican Restaurant in Valley 
Center.   

¶ Cost: $5.00 per person.   
 
 Sign up  at September meeting.  We are limited to 30 
people due to the facilities we are visiting, so sign up early.  If 
you canôt make the meeting, call Tom Ruggles in advance to re-
serve your place.  éééé... 

MENS TOUR 

/[¦. /IwL{¢a!{ 5Lbb9w 

Date:   December 2, 2017  
Time: 11:00 AM to 3:00 PM 
Location: Minisa Park, 704 W. 13th., Wichita, KS 
Cost:  $0 per person 
 

 The club Christmas Party will be a pot luck 
meal held at Minisa Park.  Turkey and ham will be 
provided and you are to bring a covered dish or de-
sert, of your choice.  A sign up sheet will be available 
during the Oct. & Nov. meeting. 
 For entertainment we are asking each couple 
or single attendee to bring a maximum $10 wrapped 
gift for a gift exchange.  The horses from the previous 
yearly Charity Auctions are welcome to bring as a 
gift.   
         Kibbe é.. Ruggles é.. 
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Breakfast in the Park and Oil Museum 

 Saturday, September 9, 2017 proved to be a model, Model A 
day.  With cool temps and a beautiful sunrise to greet the Wichita A's, we 
started our day with "Breakfast In the Park" at the main gazebo located in 
Andover, KS city park.  With 33 members in attendance, we filled the park-
ing lot with 15 A's and 3 moderns.  Our breakfast started promptly at 8:00 
AM with egg, cheese & sausage burritos, a potato casserole, pumpkin bread, 
maple nut twist rolls, fresh fruit, coffee and orange juice.  With a number of 
vintage A's parked on the north side of the gazebo and close to the park en-

trance the cars provided many of the park guest with a surprise peek into yesteryear cars and a chance to reminisce as 
several park guest wandered over to the parked A's.    
 With breakfast complete, "comfortably filled" members loaded up for the short 28 mile drive to El Dorado, 
Kansas Oil Museum.  The museum, although not normally open for our arrival at 10:30 AM, made an exception for the 
Wichita Aôs, allowing entry to accommodate our scheduled event.  Ms. Ardath Lawson, Museum Educator and Cura-
tor,  provided our group with a private power point presentation on the early days of Kansas oil exploration.  Ms. Law-
son then led two different groups trough the outdoor collection of retired drilling equipment as well as showing mem-
bers a fully furnished, typical oil boom town house.   
 At the conclusion of our tour of the Kansas Oil Museum, twenty-two members took advantage of the "on-your-
own- lunch" and caravanned to the Dilly Deli in El Dorado, where we shared a leisurely lunch before heading home.  
 Mike James 

Breakfast at Andover City Park Jim Nungesser & Jim Broadhead  
waiting for breakfast.   

Sheila and Alan Orr arriving at 
the city park.   

Eric Weninger, Aaron and 
Randy Frazer attended the tour.   

Donna & Gary Hileman and Sue 
Johnson touring the Kansas Oil 
Museum. 

Randy Frazer, Sue Johnson, Lin-
da Kibbe, Brenda Broadhead, 
Frank Chenoweth and Shorty 
Hayes listening to Ardath Lawson 
telling us how they drilled for oil.   



 

Concordia, KS Educational Tour 

 Thursday, September 14th, twenty three 
members, one guest in twelve Model Aôs and three 
modern cars left for Concordia, KS for a three day 
tour. After three stops for gas and etc. we detoured 
to see a steel trussed bridge crossing the Republican 
River for pictures. 
After arriving in Concordia we stopped at the Tour-
ism Center to check-in and use their restrooms. We 
then toured The Orphan Train Museum before go-
ing to the motel. More than 250,000 children were 
shipped west to be adopted by local citizens from 
1854-1929.  Check out Facebook on their site Na-
tional Orphan Train Complex, under photos, and 
see the Model Aôs driven on the tour. For supper 
everyone had their choice on supper locations. 
 Friday we went to the POW Camp for a 
review of the camp that housed 4,000 German pris-
oners with 815 guards from July 1943-November 
1945. The prisoners and U.S military ate the same 
food. There were a lot of very talented prisoners 
and a few that said it was the best two years of their 
life. A few came back to the U.S. for a visit after 
the war. 
 We then visited Dean Holbertôs garage col-
lection of everything who is an excellent craftsman 
and a person to talk to.  He has constructed a long 
horn steer and the long horns were made from 198 
rail road spikes.  Over the hill he had a toilet that 
you could climb a ladder12 feet to use for a nickel, 
no checks. 
 We also toured the Cloud County Historical 
Museum that contained two floors of items. 
 Friday after we saw the 1,800 pound Gran-
ite ball floating and turning in a water fountain we 
had supper at Marlaôs joy for a very good meal. Fun 
for the evening was a few drawings for a few items. 
First was a book ñSearching for Homeò a true story 
of three families of the Orphan Train looking for 
their home which we donated and was won by 
Richard Kibbe, next Jim Broadhead and Gary 
Hileman won small wrenches to get their cars on 
the road.  Then I canôt remember who the three fel-
lows that won Ford key chains. The Ray & Rita 
Hoffmans were congratulated on their wedding 
anniversary and Susie of the Tourism Center sere-
naded Bob Phye for his 39th birthday.  
 The Concordia Blade-Empire gave us a 
great write-up and front page headline. The local 
tourism center gave us a lot of help. 
 Concordia is a very historical city and we 
only touched on it. Everyone seemed to have a 
good time as always with good friends. 
 Gilbert Adams 

Bridge over Republican River 

POW Camp Tour 

Dean Holbertôs Garage Tour 

Granite ball floating on water. 
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ALL FORD DAY 

 On October 1st, we had a good turn out at Sedgwick county park. 
I didn't get a car count but rumor has it 23 Model Aôs showed up.  

 Thanks to all that participated.     

 Jim Clark 

Ice Cream Social 

 On September 24th, the Ludlows hosted the Ice Cream Social at their home.  The rain held back until after the 
event was over.  50 people attended and some were newer club members.  Glad to have them plus the fireman that came by.  
There were several different flavors of ice cream and I tried most of them.  We had lots of desserts which were very good. 
 Thanks to everyone for making the evening great. 
 Darrell & Doris Jean Ludlow 

Mike & Kathy James with 
one of the fireman. 

Lawrence Kottas & Dawna 
Ruggles waiting for ice cream. 

Model Aôs parked in front of Darrell 
and Doris Jean Ludlowôs place.   

Bob Phye diving into the ice cream. 

Linda Kibbe & Sheila Orr 
enjoying the evening.   

Jim Clark talking to Ray Hoffmans. 

Left to right: Rex Kraus, Jim Nungesser & 
Richard Kibbe 

At least 23 Model Aôs  
showed up at All Ford Day.   
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 Sunday morning Oct 1st.,  before going to All Ford Day I added gas 
to the tank of the Model A and left the cap by the opening and did something 
else.  Joanna and I left to go to All Ford Day and had driven about five 
blocks and were on 53rd when we heard this terrible racket. Further down 
the road Joanna pointed out that the gas cap was missing. We returned home 
and I used aluminum tape for a cap.  Richard Kibbe made fun of me but 
admitted everyone has done it.  
 Before returning home I stopped on 53rd to see if I could find the 
cap.  While walking three people stopped to ask if I had trouble and needed 
help.  I explained what I was doing and thanked them.  This one couple 
drove around the block and was looking and spotted it and told me where it 
was.  They then returned to where it was at and returned it to me.  This cou-
ple was from out of state.  The cap has seen better days.     
 Gilbert Adams 

/ŀǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǎǘ Ǝŀǎ ŎŀǇ 

hƴŜ aƻǊŜ wƛŘŜ ƛƴ ŀ aƻŘŜƭ ! 

 Patrick McFadden contacted the Wichita Aôs requesting someone to 
volunteer to give his grandpa a ride in a Model A.  Dale Hellar and an Brad 
Johnson drove to Colwich to give Max McFadden, a 91 year old WW2 vet,  a 
ride in their Model A.   Patrick McFadden wanted to give a special thanks to 
the volunteers!!!  You guys made a great day for Max.   

Other residents at Colwich Gardens came out to view the Model Aôs   



 

  It will be a challenge to top this yearôs Model A Day!  With over 120 Model Aôs attending we were grateful to be 
able to view a number of very rare and unique Model Aôs brought to our museum by hobbyists from many parts of the 
country. You know you are in special company when you are looking at ñ1 of only 2 existing in the worldò.  But thatôs what 
Model A Day brings to our hobbyéan opportunity to meet and exchange information with other hobbyists and to explore 
rare items and exhibits associated with the Model A. 
  Model A Day also offered us the opportunity to welcome Larry Wallace, Ross Milne and Tom Mack as new trus-
tees carrying on our tradition of bringing in new talent each year to help us make MAFFI and our museum the bet experi-
ence for our hobby.  We also welcome Olle Bergstrom as our newly installed International Liaison who will help promote 
MAFFI in Europe as well as provide information about the European Model A and operations. 
  To all in attendance this yearôs Model A Day, weôre glad you came and hope you really enjoyed this special week-
end! If you werenôt able to attend this year, join us in 2018.  Yes it will be a challenge to top 2017, but weôre working on 
something great for next year. 
  John Begg 
 MAFFI President 

a!CCL bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ aƛƴǳǘŜ 
{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нлмт 

нлму a!w/ bŀǝƻƴŀƭ ¢ƻǳǊ 
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